
Read The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 3799 

The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 3799-“Understood.” 

Lishai bid farewell to the Omnipotent Lord before turning to leave. 

Wearing a grim expression, the Omnipotent Lord murmured, “I never thought 
that there would be a mysterious powerful figure in the twelve universes. Can 
one truly surpass the limitations of Heaven and Earth and break through the 
Nine-Power Macrocosm Ancestral God Rank?” 

At that moment, Yermolai returned. 

“Master.” 

The Omnipotent Lord’s thoughts were interrupted by Yermolai. He collected 
himself and looked at Yermolai. Seeing that he was injured, he asked, “I 
thought that your injuries have just recuperated. Why are you injured again?” 

Yermolai was aggrieved. His face darkened as he said, “Master, you have to 
help me out here.” 

“What happened?” The Omnipotent Lord asked. 

Yermolai said, “I went looking for Quanesha Samara in the Mount Snow Sect. 
There, I sensed a powerful Formation. Just as I was about to break the 
Formation, I was stopped by Quanesha. However, the more she protested, 
the more curious I was. I thought the Mount Snow Sect was hiding some sort 
of secret. I tried to break the Formation by force but to no avail. At that 
moment, someone appeared. He was Forty-nine of the Twelfth Universe. He 
was the one who injured me. He’s too haughty, Master. First, he injured me. 
Next, he killed Santino Hiram. Santino’s one of us, Master! You have to teach 
Forty-nine a lesson!” 

Yermolai spat. 

He wanted James dead. However, as he stood no chance against James, he 
could only convince his master to act. 

However, upon hearing this, the Omnipotent Lord’s expression darkened, and 
he slapped Yermolai across the face. As the force was great, a few of 
Yermolai’s teeth flew out. He collapsed to the ground and rolled over a couple 



of times. He immediately got up and knelt, saying, “What have I done wrong, 
Master? Please enlighten me.” 

“Why did you have to offend Forty-Nine?!” The Omnipotent Lord reprimanded 
him. 

“…” 

Yermolai was stunned. Why could he not offend Forty-nine? 

“I want you to enter a closed-door meditation right now. You are not allowed to 
leave the Ancestral Holy Site. If you ever encounter Forty-nine again in the 
future, you better watch out not to offend him again.” 

“Yes, of course.” 

Yermolai nodded profusely. Even though he was a Macrocosm Ancestral 
God, he was nothing before the Omnipotent Lord. Even though he had no 
idea why his master was enraged, he did not inquire further. 

“You are dismissed.” 

The Omnipotent Lord waved his hand slightly. 

Yermolai hurriedly turned to leave. As he left, he caressed his swollen face 
and wondered, ‘What happened? Forty-nine came from the Twelfth Universe 
and has no relationship with Master. So, why is Master shielding him and 
even warning me not to offend him?’ 

Yermolai had no idea what was going on. 

Time passed. In the blink of an eye, only a few months remained till the 
Consolidation Conference. 

In the restricted area of the Mount Snow Sect, Quanesha, who was dressed in 
an elegant dress, appeared and looked at James, who was sitting in a lotus 
position on the ground, saying, “It’s time to head to the Ancestral Holy Site.” 

James opened his eyes and stopped cultivating. Standing up, he exercised 
his muscles and gazed into the distance. “At long last, the time has come. I 
wonder if anything unexpected will happen during the Consolidation 
Conference.” 



“See you tomorrow.” 

Read The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 3800 

The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 3800-Darkness surrounded the outer 
perimeters of the Dark World, where there was an abundance of black mist 
that contained a bizarre Dark Power. Dark Power greatly corroded all living 
beings from the Illuminated World. Thus, living beings in the Illuminated World 
were unable to remain too long inside the Dark World. Even an extremely 
powerful figure would be affected. 

At the same time, in the depths of the Dark World… 

There was an undulating mountain range with mountains hundreds of 
kilometers in height. At that moment, a woman dressed in a black dress was 
standing at the peak. Her figure was flawless, and her appearance was 
glamorous. However, only coldness and apathy were written on her stunningly 
beautiful face. 

“Greetings, My Lord.” 

Voices rang in unison. Before the woman was a group of living beings who 
were once evil spirits. However, they had cultivated a physical body that was 
suitable for Dark Power. Thus, they were able to live in the Dark World in 
another state. 

Meanwhile, the woman was the newly-emerged Lord of the Dark World. She 
was none other than Sienna Callahan, the seventh daughter of the Callahans 
who had a relationship with James in the Primeval Age. 

Back then, she bid farewell to James and left the Callahans. After cultivating 
in the Twelfth Universe for some time, she headed to the Dark World and 
even created a cultivation method for Dark Power. However, she was 
corrupted in the end and turned insane. 

Yet, James saved her and even helped her comprehend the Curse Script and 
perfect her cultivation method. Then, she entered the Dark World and began 
her new life. In a short amount of time, she emerged as a force to be 
reckoned with and created her own force. 

Now, she was one of the most powerful figures in the depths of the Dark 
World. The countless living beings before her were her subordinates. Some 



among them were Lords, whom she subdued after a fight. There were also 
some in the Caelum Ancestral God Rank. 

At that moment, billions of them greeted Sienna in unison. 

Standing at the peak, Sienna gazed at them and said, “The Illuminated World 
will soon hold a conference regarding the consolidation of the universes in the 
First Universe. This is the perfect opportunity to annihilate the First Universe.” 

Sienna’s voice boomed. 

Although she had emerged as a force to be reckoned with in the Dark World, 
she once went looking for James only to learn of his demise. He died in the 
new universe, at the hands of a group of people from the First Universe. 

She wanted to avenge James by annihilating the First Universe. Now, she 
was one of the most powerful figures in the depths of the Dark World, and she 
possessed the strength to annihilate the First Universe. She could suppress 
the urge no more. She wanted to use this opportunity to annihilate the First 
Universe to avenge James. 

“Crush the First Universe!” 

Deafening voices reverberated across the region. 

Upon seeing this, an evil smirk crept up on her ice-cold expression. 

“Don’t you worry, James. I will avenge you. None shall escape.” She gazed 
into the distance, seemingly piercing through the Dark World and spectating 
the scene in the Illuminated World’s Twelfth Universe. 

She missed James. However, James was dead. He was but a speck of dust in 
history, long forgotten by all. Still, she could never forget him. Without James, 
she would not be the person she was today. 

 


